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05/09/2020  22:52:492020/3978/PVL OBJNOT Covent Garden 

Community 

Association 

(Elizabeth Bax, 

Chair of Planning 

Subcommittee)

Covent Garden Community Association requests a reduction of hours on this application, but does not have 

any other issues with it if the outside space is managed well, and if social distancing is maintained between:

- customers at different tables and

- customers going through the door of the premises and customers at outside tables.

The site is sensitive, being surrounded by several flats on the same side of Endell Street - and opposite, at 

Dudley Court.  10.30pm is therefore too late to be serving outside, for people to be drinking and talking loudly, 

and for furniture to be being put away.

We see no reason to make an exception to policy for these premises.  As you know, the Camden guidance 

states 9pm as the usual maximum terminal hour.

Unfortunately this application had a very short turnaround time of only 3 days, as we understand.  So 

neighbouring residents are unlikely to be aware of it nor to have had the chance to make comments on this 

occasion.  However, we know from the past that tables and chairs outside these premises cause noise 

nuisance when used and put away late.
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